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Two thirds of this year has already gone by. I suppose it won’t be long before Christmas
decorations appear in the shops but before that we have the glorious colours of autumn to
look forward to, not to mention the sloes and brambles to liven up the gin!
We still need help with the setting up of Victoria Hall for our monthly meeting. Please think
about this. It is mainly the setting up of the noticeboard which is not onerous. We also need a
minute taker for our committee meetings. If you think you can help please e-mail me.
Next month’s speaker is Richard Blacklee who is going to tell us about The Infamous Gang
of Northamptonshire who operated between 1760 and 1790. They were highwaymen and
robbers.
As usual it is 10 for 10.30 and tea and coffee will be available for £1.
With all good wishes
Ros Kenny

A note from the Chairman

Thank-you to everyone who contributed to this month’s
newsletter. If you have run or taken part in a U3A activity we would
love to hear about it. Please send items for August to Jill at
rutlandu3a.info@gmail.com or via the website

The deadline for publication for the next edition of the newsletter is
20 September 2023.

mailto:rutlandu3a.info@gmail.com
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Monthly Meeting at the Victoria Hall
Thursday 7 September 2023 10.00 for 10.30am

Presentation: Richard Blacklee

In 2016, the recently retired Richard inherited a box of family records. Reading
through them and the accompanying notes taught him so much about his family that
he started adding to them using memories of what he had been told by his parents.
Before he knew it, he had been persuaded to publish the results, and his first book
was released in 2018.

The Infamous Culworth Gang of Northamptonshire 1760 -
1780s
The records Richard had inherited inferred the intriguing possibility of a family
connection to William Bowers of the Culworth Gang. These eighteenth-century
highwaymen and robbers terrorised South Northamptonshire and adjoining counties
for an unprecedented period of around twenty years.

In his talk Richard will discuss the relevance of the location of Culworth village and
show where many of the robberies took place. It will introduce the leading members
of the gang and explain the circumstances of their downfall and the fates which
befell them. It will also include something of the history of Northampton County Gaol
and the Sessions House, fascinating listed buildings dating from the seventeenth
century which can still be visited.
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If thus was you please could you contact Wanda, the
speaker secretary at: RutlandU3A.speakers@gmail.com
So that she can put you in touch with Philippa.

YOUR HEALTH AND TECHNOLOGY

We wondered whether our members would benefit from some sessions where we could explore
what is being asked and how we each can use our technology to get the best from the NHS. We
are therefore planning to do the following:

 Conduct a survey to establish your experiences of using technology in this way and the
extent to which you feel comfortable doing so;

 Contact a local GP practice and discuss with them their view of this approach, how we
might be able to use it better and whether they have any plans to extend it in future;

 Design and deliver some workshops for interested members to help them to get the
best out of their technology when accessing NHS services.

We plan to launch the survey next month (September) and hope you will complete it. It will be
available online from our website and on paper at our monthly meetings. You will be able to
complete the survey anonymously, but we would be glad if you would be prepared for us to
contact you with any follow-up questions. All the information collected will be held and
processed in accordance with our Data Protection policy, i.e. none of the survey results will be
used for any other purpose and they will not be revealed to any other parties in a form that
would enable any individual to be identified.

Thank you for your interest in and help with this project.

Sue Morecroft, Rutland u3a
Mike Shea, Rutland u3a

Most of us are probably aware of the increasing use of
technology (typically smartphones or tablets) that
GPs and hospitals are asking us to use in order to
access NHS services. For example, we may be asked
to take a photograph of a rash or injury and send
this to our GP for diagnosis. Some people have been
sent a test kit by their GP for them to use at home,
and to inform the GP of the results. Also, patients
are increasingly expected to book appointments
online and many appointments are conducted by
telephone (or sometimes by video link) rather than
being held in person.

mailto:RutlandU3A.speakers@gmail.com
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The Old Buttercross continues to be the venue for our monthly social ‘get-together’ over a
meal and a drink. We had an enjoyable evening in August and as always the staff at the old
Buttercross were very helpful & welcoming. We look forward to meeting again at 6.30pm on
the 20th September

People who would like to join us MUST let either Helen or Diane know that they would like
to come…….this is simply because we reserve the correct number of seats at the
Buttercross so that we can all sit together and so that we can welcome people as they
arrive.

Diane Case and Helen Shea.

Diane Case 07887 990906

Helen Shea 07919 273192

Rutland u3a Visit to Tolphorpe Hall

On Saturday 12th August 24 members of Ru3a attended a brilliant performance
of ‘Lady in the Van’ by Alan Bennett.

This used to be an annual event pre COVID and was our first visit since then.
The technical workings of such a small stage were amazing and the quality of
acting from the principal players, could easily measure up to any London
production.

I think I can honestly say everybody thoroughly enjoyed the play and the day out.
As the weather was also good, some members remained to picnic in the beautiful
grounds.

On a personal note I would like to thank those members who have spoken to me
in to voice their appreciation of the work myself and fellow Social Team workers
have done, to provide many various and enjoyable events over the past 10 years
( minus COVID of course). Let us hope the social programme will soon rise from
the ashes.

Lynne Costello
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New groups and those with vacancies

GROUPS SEEKING ADDITIONAL MEMBERS:

TUESDAY MORNING WALKS (2nd and 4th Tuesday mornings each month).
Leaders for each walk are volunteers from within the group, they choose the
length of walk which is usually between 4-5.5 (with, as far as is possible, a
maximum of 6 miles), they will survey a route prior to the walk and will provide
a suitable description of the walk in terms of length and difficulty (terrain, stiles
etc.) plus ensuring suitable arrangements for lunch. These arrangements will be
e-mailed to members. We meet up annually to review the walks we have done
and discuss changes we want to make in light of our experiences.
We now have some vacancies in this group. Please contact the Group
Leader, Judy Phillips if you are interested.

RAVENS WALKING GROUP Raven’s (3rd Thursday) walking group, can
accept another 10 or so new members. Please contact Helen Czasznicka via the
group page if you are interested.

ASTRONOMY GROUP Currently have three vacancies. GROUP LEADER: Keith
Townsend. Please contact him via this email hyperlink. We meet from 13:30 to
15:30 on the first Wednesday of every month in The Snug at The Wisteria Hotel,
Oakham. There is an expectation that those attending will purchase a tea or
coffee. This group is led by Keith Townsend who is a Fellow of the Royal
Astronomical Society. The group is open to folk who are interested in the sky
and what’s going on at the minute - whether they are amateurs or experienced
astronomers; all will be welcome as prospective group members.

BOOK GROUP 4 We currently have 2 vacancies. For more information please
contact Rosanne Greaves via the link.
Book Group 4 meets on the third Tuesday of the month at 10:30 in members’
houses.

INDOOR BOWLS - We meet at Melton Indoor Bowls Club on Thursdays’ at
1.45pm for a 2.00pm start, with a refreshment break at 3.00 ish. We have
vacancies at all levels and experience, but play mainly for social pleasure. Please
contact the Group Leader, John Wilson, via the hyperlink on the group page.

Mah Jong - We meet in the Library room at The Admiral Hornblower on
Wednesdays’ from 9:30 to 11:30. We have three vacancies. Please contact the
Group Convenor, Alan Costello, via the group page.

https://u3asites.org.uk/rutland/mailing/c:56968
https://u3asites.org.uk/rutland/mailing/c:54878
https://u3asites.org.uk/rutland/mailing/c:54878
https://u3asites.org.uk/rutland/mailing/c:44693


Tai Chi - We meet weekly on Thursdays at 2.30pm. Please contact Janet Bilby
via the hyperlink on the group page.

Scrabble Group 3 - GROUP LEADER: Ralph Carter. We currently have
vacancies - new members are most welcome to come along and join us. No
experience necessary. Currently meeting at The Wisteria Hotel, Oakham at
2.00pm on 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month. There is an expectation that
a tea or coffee is purchased at The Lord Nelson.

English Country Dancing - We are a friendly group who meet on the first and
third Wednesday of the month at 2pm at Langham Village Hall. No prior
experience necessary. Members are required to wear flat, soft soled shoes and
there is currently a charge of £2 per session to meet the cost of the hall; paid in
advance as part of a bank transfer prepayment scheme. Interested? Please
contact Pam Hornby via the hyperlink on the group page.

Evening Book Group - We have one vacancy. If you are interested please
contact Anna Oliver via the Ru3a Message Page.
The Evening Book Group meets about every 6 weeks, usually on a Thursday.
Members take turns to choose a book and host a meeting. We can sometimes
obtain copies of books from the library if we order in advance depending on
what we choose.

New suggestions for groups are always welcome! You do not have to be an expert
to run a group - all that is needed is interest and enthusiasm.

Please remember that you must be a member of Rutland u3a before you can join
any group.
See our website: https://u3asites.org.uk/rutland/home if you would like to join us,
or if you would like more information.

https://u3asites.org.uk/rutland/mailing/c:50770
https://u3asites.org.uk/rutland/mailing/c:40559
https://u3asites.org.uk/rutland/mailing/c:34940
https://u3asites.org.uk/rutland/home
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The Papercraft Group have been active and productive over the last few months.
We've made greetings cards with decoupage toppers and with decorated CDs, used painting
techniques to create a background for greetings cards. We've used papercutting skills to
make pictures which can be framed or used on greetings cards. We've also cut and
decorated cards to give the appearance of a garden fence. Finally we've used card folding
ideas to make a zig-zag folded card and a latch fold card.
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Some stunning images from the talented photography group:
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The Museum hosts Cinema for Rutland, an initiative by Arts for Rutland.

Cinema showings take place on the first Thursday of the month at the
Rutland County Museum.

Doors open at 7pm for a 7:30pm showing
Thursday 7th September 2023

‘Tár‘ (15)

Set in the world of classical music, the film centres on Lydia Tár, a
renowned composer-conductor and the first female director of a major

German orchestra, who is accused of sexual misconduct.
Director : Todd Field – Starring : Cate Blanchett, Nina Hoss, Noemie

Merlant, Sophie Kauer and Mark Strong.

http://www.a4r.org.uk/
https://www.wps.com/academy/how-to-edit-a-hyperlink-quick-tutorials-1861781/
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2023/24

Committee Members

Chairman
Ros Kenny
Assistant Chairman
Stuart Mason
Company Secretary
Hedley Greaves
Treasurer
Keith Townsend
Data Protection
Bryan Howard
Groups coordinator
Christopher Clark
Membership Secretary
Janet Bilby
Speakers Secretary
Wanda Allen
Social Secretary
Vacancy
Committee Members
Tony Bianchi
David Leary

Committee advisers and
helpers
Publicity
Jill Stacey
Minutes
Vacancy
Website
Phil Grimley
Hall set up and AV
Peter and Jane Hammond
Michael Seccombe
IT
Mike Shea
Mike Pearson
Ted Philips
Noticeboard
Anne Trigg
New Member Support
Jane Gillon
Printing
Margaret Macpherson
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